
 

AOAE 2021 Member's Statement 
14 December 2021 

Dear Members,  

To comply with the Industrial Relations (Northern Ireland) Order 1992 Article 11A-(1) this will 
constitute the Member's Statement.  

Total income: £163,905 

Expenditure: £134,876 

At the Annual General Meeting of the Aircrew Officers Association Europe (AOAE) held on 14 
December at 0900 GMT, the members ratified the General Committee for 2021/2022. The election 
results were announced as: 

• Chairman; Darren Brogden 

• Vice Chairman; Darrin Adcock 

• Members; Tim Slatford, Al Quigley, Sean Rugan  

• Russ Fryett will continue to perform the functions of the Secretary. 

The members approved the Audited Annual Accounts of the AOAE and the Auditor's Reports of such 
accounts which are available on the AOAE website under "My Association>Annual Financial 
Statement". Also, the members approved the continued use of Thompson Jenner LLP as the auditors 
for 2021/2022 financial year. 

All votes were approved unanimously by the membership. 

This Member's Statement specifies that the Audited Annual Accounts and Auditor's Report located 
at "My Association>Annual Financial Statement" on the AOAE website contain the total income and 
expenditures of the AOAE for the period related, that all income of the AOAE is derived from the 
membership, that no funds were expended on political activity, and that no salary has been paid by 
the AOAE to any of the officers or members of the Association. 

A member who is concerned that some irregularity may be occurring, or has occurred, in the 
conduct of the financial affairs of the union may take steps with a view to investigating further, 
obtaining clarification and, if necessary, securing regularisation of that conduct. 

The member may raise any such concern with such one or more of the following as it seems 
appropriate to raise it with: the officials of the union, the trustees of the property of the union, the 
auditor or auditors of the union, the Certification Officer for Northern Ireland (who is an 
independent officer appointed by the Department of Economic Development) and the police. 

Where a member believes that the financial affairs of the union have been or are being conducted in 
breach of the law or in breach of rules of the union and contemplates bringing civil proceedings 
against the union or responsible officials or trustees, they should consider obtaining independent 
legal advice. 

A copy of this Member's Statement will be sent to the Northern Ireland Certification Office.  



Darren Brogden 
AOAE Chairman Date: 15 Dec 2021    My Association supports all CX pilots   IFALPA helps all 
pilots.============================ 
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